Holy Name Parish Council
March 2, 2020

Members Present: Fr. Larry McBride, Rhonda Gillham, Chuck Mauzey, Marvin Hancock, Carla
Stearns, Lynn McDaniel, Connie Grossman, Becca Stearns, School Representative

Carla Stearns made a motion to approve the minutes and it was seconded by Chuck Mauzey.
Approved.

Finance: According to Fr. Larry not much has changed. There is less money coming in which is
not what was budgeted. We are able to pay the bills. Motion to approve the minutes made by
Connie Grossman and seconded by Dusti Benson. Approved.

Hispanic: They are taking part in the Thursday night RCIA. They eat with the group and then
Abraham takes them to another room for discussion and then they return for prayers. They did
a dance at Mesker Zoo and the money they received was given to the Parish.

Social Action: The community wide service day will be sometime in May and they will be doing
sign ups at a later date.

Building and Grounds: The projects at the rectory and outside of church has not begun. The
front of the church should be started after Easter. Fr. Larry will be displaying the drawings of
the front of the church at church. Brad Eadens has been hired as the new maintenance.

Youth: Beth had a lock out with high school students and 47 showed up which is a great
number. They went skating in Owensboro. They also went to Sky Zone, ate at IHop at 1:00
a.m. came back to church. She visits the youth at their schools during lunch.

School: New family registration is now and they will be having Come and See for new families
this month. Donations for Used Book Sale have started. The book sale did better than it ever
has last year. Night at the Races will be in April 24™". It is the same as other years-Dinner by
Men’s Club, drinks, bet on the races and a cake raffle. Tables are sponsored by business and
group in the community. MAPP testing has concluded. Eighth grade is involved with Truth
Talks sponsored by Marsha’s Place. Rocky the Pony is coming into school as part of the reading
program. Several teachers have gone to Ron Clark Academy. Tuition went up 1.5% for the next
school year.

Liturgy: Into lent and have things decorated. They will be having a meeting on March 11™ with
all the people involved in the Holy Week. Deacons, Priests and Liturgy committee discuss all
points of the week.

Pastor’s Report: There is numerous things going on during lent-Stations of the Cross 3 times a
week, noon Mass on Wednesdays will be moved to 5:30 with reconciliation after. The fish fry
was a huge success last Friday. Thirty youth were confirmed recently. Rite of Election on



Sunday, March 8. There a 20 people who will be joining the church this Easter. Anointing of
the sick was this past weekend. A Spring event will be on March 29t sponsored by the Family
Life committee.

Next meeting: April 13, 2020

Motion to adjourn made by Chuck Mauzey and seconded by Lynn McDaniel. Approved
Submitted by:

Rhonda Gillham



